
LeBoeuf Township Supervisors Meeting – September 26, 2018 
 

The LeBoeuf Township Supervisors meeting was held September 26, 2018. The meeting was called to order at 6:01 

p.m. Present were James Glover, Michael Porter, Michael Whitman, Drew Francisco, Ed Falconer, and Catherine 

Wise. 

 

James Glover motioned to approve the minutes from the September 12, 2018 regular meeting. Michael Whitman 

seconded. All voted yes.  

 

Michael Porter moved to submit for audit the Treasurer’s Report for September 27, 2018- General Fund 

$104,151.31, State Fund - $95,416.47, Cell Tower Escrow - $8,423.63, Michael Whitman seconded. Motion carried. 

 

A work session was held before the Supervisors meeting on September 26, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. to review samples of 

Property Maintenance and Nuisance Ordinances. Supervisors will contact Solicitor Chris Sennett, to have an 

Ordinance constructed for Review by the Supervisors. 

 

Supervisor Michael Whitman spoke with Mr. Durci about his property. A letter will be sent in regards to his intent 

to clean up his property and perform maintenance. 

 

Discussion was held on purchasing Millings for placement on the gravel portion of Woods Road and Dutchtown 

Russell Standard has millings for sale at a cost of $14.00 per ton, to be picked up at the Wheelertown Road location. 

Road Foreman Drew Francisco will acquire information on the cost of applying the millings to the roads with a 

paver. Tabled 

 

The EMT – Memorandum has been signed by Mill Village Borough Council and the LeBoeuf Township 

Supervisors. The Mill Village Volunteer Fire Department has not signed the Contract at this time. 

 

A letter was received from Josh Montgomery from PennDot, in regards to the re-measurement of various roads, and 

the maintenance of a portion of Smith Road and Dewey Road. Supervisors will look in to the definition of 

“Maintenance” to keep Dewey Road open. Tabled. 

 

The ECATO Convention is Friday – October 26, 2018.  

 

Road Foreman Report:  Supervisors gave permission for Employees to attend the Stephenson Customer 

Appreciation Day Open House on October 11, 2018. From 10:00-2:00. Summit has a plow truck for sale. The 

Equipment Report was submitted. The IH was inspected; Teeth were replaced on the Dresser Rake. A hydraulic line 

was replaced on the Backhoe boom. A flat tire was fixed on the Mack Tandem. 

Drew Francisco and Michael Porter will attend a PennDot Meeting – Monday-Oct. 1
st
- at 8:30 a.m. 

 

Permits and Correspondence were read and reviewed.  

 

Michael Whitman motioned to sign Bills & Payroll for September 27, 2018, James Glover seconded. All voted yes. 

 

Michael Whitman moved, seconded by Michael Porter to adjourn at 7:24 p.m. Motion carried unanimously. 

 

 

         Respectfully Submitted 

 

 

         Catherine Wise 

         Secretary/Treasurer 


